
Brief History of the Church of Grady County 
 

In May of 2013, a small group of believers gathered to discuss starting a new 
ministry.  The group contacted Mike Mobley to see if he would shepherd them 
through the process.  After a brief meeting, plans were made for gathering to 
pray and worship together.  The first gathering was held on May 19, 2013, in a 
rented room at Roddenbery Memorial Library.  The question was asked, “What 
shall will call ourselves?”  Since the first occurred on Pentecost Sunday (which is 
viewed as the birth of the Church) it was agreed the group would be known as  

the Church.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The legal name of the organization was established as  
the Church of Grady County. 

The group outgrew the room at the library within 2 weeks.  the Church met in the 
Southside Elementary Auditorium every Sunday for the next 10 months.  During 

this time, the Church officially called Mike Mobley to become Pastor of the 
Church.  On April 13, 2014, the congregation held its first worship service in their 
current campus located at 1400 South Broad Street.  The congregation has grown 

from the original 35 to 40 individuals into the current partnership of over 200.  
the Church will continue to strive to fulfill the mission statement of “living 

intentionally in a Christlike manner to bring glory to God”.  We recognize that we 
come together to worship corporately and are then sent out to be the Church. 


